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Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
Last week the theme of our common prayer was “Living the Paschal Mystery through 
service to my brothers and sisters.” (See The Daily Office of the Order: Volume 4-
A/Ordinary Time, pp. 105-114) We prayed,  
 

In gratitude for our union with you in the baptismal covenant, we 
offer you the life you have given us and our prayers for each 
other. Hear our cry:  

All praise to our redeeming Lord, 
who joins us by his grace, 
and bids us, each to each 
restored, 
together seek his face. 
 
He bids us build each other up; 
and, gathered into one, 
to our high calling's glorious hope 
we hand in hand go on. 
 
The gift which he on one 
bestows, 
we all delight to prove; 
the grace through every vessel 
flows, 
in purest streams of love. 
 
E’en now we think and speak the 
same, 
and cordially agree; 
concentred all, through Jesus’ 
name, 
in perfect harmony. 
 
We all partake the joy of one, 
the common peace we feel, 
a peace to sensual minds 
unknown, 
a joy unspeakable. 
 
And if our fellowship below 
in Jesus be so sweet, 
what heights of rapture shall we 
know 
when round his throne we meet! 
 
Charles Wesley, 1747 
“…[T]he hymn is a celebration of 
the goal and process of Christian 
community (what John Wesley 

ll d ‘ i l li i ’) ”

for a sense of connection with others in the Order… 
for grace to live for you  
  and each other in keeping the Rule of Life and Service 
for obedience to your promptings to reach out to another… 
for forgiveness of the brother or sister whose actions or words 
caused us hurt or harm… 
 
While not all of us have or use the Order’s Daily Office for daily 
prayer, my sense is that each of us yearns to experience the Order 
with a “sense of connection with others in the Order…” I will 
confess to you, my siblings, that this sense of connection and 
mutual care is one of my primary concerns as your abbot. “Love 
one another” is our vocation in all relationships. In the Order, it is 
how we enact our life beyond being a dispersed group of like 
minded sacramentalists. (Besides, who says we are like minded? 
Not in any gathering of Lucans I have been in! We are a diverse 
bunch, but a bunch we are!) 

 
On the Cyberchapter, Sr. Heather Josselyn-Cranson, our 
hagiographer, keeps reminding us of our wider connections with 
those who have gone to another shore and sing in a greater light.  
 
At the May meeting of the Council One of our members, a retired 
physician, took me aside and said, “If there is someone suffering 
in the Order that you want me to call on, and they are within a 

seventy-five mile radius, I am willing to go visit them.” I said to her, “Do you mean as a 
physician?” She said, “No, just to be there with them and for them—as one who brings the care 
of the Order to a member.” I was deeply grateful for this sister’s grace and readiness to enact our 
connection.  

 
Another member of the Order wrote to me, “I felt a bit disconnected from this annual 
conference [session], especially since I was unable to have lunch with two spiritual friends 
who have meant so much to me over the years.” He named two members of the Order, one of 
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whom had recently died, and then continued, “We will be celebrating K's Service of Death 
and Resurrection this Saturday and I find myself contemplating how important these spiritual 
friendships are for our spiritual and psychological health, not to mention healthy spiritual 
accountability. That has certainly been the case with the Order of Saint Luke–the one group 
within the church I can trust completely with ‘the good, the bad, and the ugly’.”  

 
That, friends, is a high affirmation of what we can be for and with each other. I encourage each 
of us to listen to the promptings of the Spirit. When you think of a brother or sister, or feel a 
nudge to reach out, do it. Make time in your chapter meetings to share how it is with each 
other’s souls and to share one another’s burdens. If another member seems to have fallen off 
the planet, be a good shepherd and seek that one out.  
 
And, do make every effort to realize the “connection” with each other by attending the annual 
retreat this fall in Pittsburgh. For those of you who have yet to experience the delight of 
common worship, table fellowship and story telling, this might be your “homecoming” to the 
delight of your brothers and sisters.  
 
As I say that, I recognize that many of you live outside the United States and for whom 
attending the retreat in not feasible. Know that we love you, whether or not you can attend the 
retreat. Your faithfulness and witness in the sacramental life means much to the Order and we 
rejoice in the ways we live our connection together. 
 
Under the Mercy, 
Br. Abbot Daniel 
 
From the Prior General’s Office 
Sr. Sue Moore, OSL esmoore@alum.mit.edu 
   
2009 Hickman Award Winners Announced 
The Order of Saint Luke is pleased to announce the recipients of the Hoyt Hickman Award for 2009.  The 
Hoyt L. Hickman Award is given to graduating seniors who, in the judgment of a faculty committee, have 
shown exceptional ability in liturgical scholarship and exceptional ability in leading worship. 
The recipients this year are: 
Asbury Theological Seminary   Jonathan Powers 
Boston Univ. School of Theology   Elizabeth Smith 
Bangor Theological Seminary   Margaret Moser 
Candler School of Theology     Rebecca Spurrier 
Christian Theological Seminary   Jean O’Brien   
The Theological School at Drew    Candy Labar  
Dubuque Theological Seminary   Pam Rossmiller 
Duke University Divinity School   Jay Gannon Sims  
Iliff School of Theology     Janine DeLaunay 
Memphis Theological Seminary   Charles Boyd Lindsey 
Methodist Theological School in Ohio  Min Sun Lee 
Perkins School of Theology    Jessica Wright 
Saint Paul School of Theology   Pat Norris  
United Theological School    Gregory Alan Brown II 
Wesley Theological Seminary   Ms. Susan Fellows  
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Seeking Contributions  
for the forthcoming 4th edition of The Book of Offices and Services 
 
Br. Dwight Vogel, O.S.L.  dwight.vogel@garrett.edu 
(Editor’s note: At the May Council meeting, Br. Abbot Daniel appointed Br. Dwight Vogel as editor of a 
new edition of the Book of Offices and Services.  Br. Dwight begins this work with the blessing of the 
Council and with assurance of the assistance of members of the Order.) 
 
A Lucan Service of Word and Table 
The first service in the forthcoming fourth edition of The Book of Offices and Services will be a Service of 
Word and Table reflecting Lucan themes that could be used when we gather as chapters or the general 
chapter.  Contributors are directed to the offices and services of the Feast of Saint Luke in The Daily 
Office and to the Gospel of Luke and the Book of Acts as resources.  My hope is to compile this service 
from the contributions of sisters and brothers in the Order.  Please send suggested text (either original or 
sourced) for those components to me at dwight.vogel@garrett.edu.   
 
Contributions are sought for the following parts of the Service: 

Greeting   
Opening Prayer (Prayer of the Day, Collect) 
Prayer for Illumination 
Affirmation of Faith 
Prayers of the People 
Invitation to the Table 
Confession and Pardon 
The Peace 
The Great Thanksgiving 
Breaking the Bread 
Prayer after Receiving 
Blessing and Dismissal 

 
Services available for field-testing: 
The following services are ready to be field-tested in your local chapters. Write dwight.vogel@garrett.edu 
and request the files you need and I will send them to you.  After reviewing and/or using them, send the 
evaluation to me at the above address.  Thank you!! 

Profession of Vows 
 (Both annual and life- long, based on the “baptismal covenant” form used at  

General Chapter retreats and convocations that has already been “field tested”) 
Investiture of Officers 
 (Based on that used at General Chapter investitures, adapted for local use) 
Service of Healing  

(adapted from the forms that now appear in the UMBOW and the brief  
service now in BOS in light of how we’ve used them at recent retreats) 

Service of Reconciliation  
 (as developed from various ecumenical resources) 

   Transitus (for use both at, or near the time of death, and by chapters or the general 
chapter as a memorial rite) 
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OSL Publications and Periodicals 
 
Are you a fan of “Car Talk”?  If so, you will know what I mean when 
I tell you that we are indulging in our very own ‘shameless commerce 
division’ in this issue.   But while this is a shamelessly commercial 
offer, it is also a truly great offer!   
 
Our Chancellor General, Br. Brent Sturm, has been sorting out old 
issues of Sacramental Life (of which we have a generous abundance).  
After assuring that we have a complete set for our own archives, and another complete set in the 
United Methodist Archives at Drew – Br. Brent has realized that he still has complete sets of 
some years available. 
 
And so, lovers of the Order of Saint Luke and of history, here is the offer: 
 

For only $20, 
you can be the proud owner of all five issues of 

Volume One  
of  

Sacramental Life 
(1988) 

 
Featuring such great writers as: 

Br. Hoyt Hickman 
Br. Abbot Daniel Benedict 

Kendall McCabe 
and more! 

 
Don’t miss this chance to own a piece of O.S.L. history! 

 
Send your check for $20.00 (which includes the shipping cost!) to  

Brother W. Brent Sturm, O.S.L.  
The Order of Saint Luke, 
25 Tressel Street  
White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986-2568 

 
And by return mail you will receive all five issues of Volume One.   
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From the Provincial General  
Br. George R. Crisp, O.S.L,  revgrc@yahoo.com  
 
Note from the Editor:  Our brother George is in the middle of moving from Hawaii back to 
California.  His normal article – with expanded coverage of news from the Chapters – will return 
in the next issue of the Font.  For this issue, he has been granted a much deserved pass on 
writing.   
 
In lieu of our normal article, I  thought you might like to know the names of our brothers and 
sisters who serve as Provincial Companions for the Order of Saint Luke.  These people serve as 
extended hands and feet for our Provincial General, making certain that individual chapters and 
persons are cared for. 
 
CURRENT PROVINCIAL COMPANIONS (As of April 30, 2009)  

Br. Tom Beveridge   New England [Interim]  
Sr. Jeanette Block   New Jersey  
Br. Guy Camp    Pennsylvania, Drew  
Br. J. David Roberts   Maryland, Delaware, Washington D. C.  
Br. Steve Sullivan   Ohio (3 chapters)  
Br. Bob Jarboe    Michigan1, Indiana  
Br. Ted Mitchell    Illinois (2 chapters), Minnesota  
Br. Mark Parsons   Virginia/West Virginia  
Br. Jonathan Jeffords   Kentucky, western Tennessee (2 chapters)  
Br. Gary Smith    Eastern Tennessee (currently no chapters2)  
Br. Jason Constantine  North Carolina (3 chapters) Sr.  
Mabel Doser    South Carolina, Georgia (2 chapters)  
Br. Steve McGucken   Alabama, Mississippi (currently no chapters)  
Br. Bill Olewiler    Florida (currently no chapters)  
Br. John Taylor    Louisiana, northern Texas  
Br. John Caro Russell  New Mexico, western Texas  
Sr. Julie Nygaard   North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska  
Sr. Kathy Haley    Colorado, Wyoming, Montana  
Sr. Mary Beth Benedict  Arizona, Utah, southern Nevada  
Br. Perry Polk    Northern California, northern Nevada  
Br. Gilbert Stones   Hawaii, southern California  
Br. Doug Morrison-Cleary Pacific Rim, Philippines, Singapore 

 
 
Perpetual Reminder:   If the contact person for your chapter or association changes due to an 
election of new officers, or if you are the contact person and you move to a new assignment or 
change your internet service provider (AOL, MSN, Gmail, Yahoo, etc.), please be sure to 
provide the Provincial General with updated contact information. 
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REMINDER: 2009 Annual Retreat of The Order of Saint Luke 
“Life of the Sacraments and the Sacraments of Life”  
 
The Order of Saint Luke will gather in Retreat on October 12-15 at St. Paul of the 
Cross, 148 Monastery Ave, Pittsburgh PA. 

 
The retreat leader will be Dr. Heather Murray Elkins. Dr. Elkins is Professor of 
worship, preaching and the arts at The Theological School,  Drew University.  

 
Those attending the Council Meeting (Elected officers, appointed officers, chapter priors, 
and provincial companions) should plan to arrive by noon on Monday, Oct. 12. Those just attending the 
retreat should arrive in time for dinner on Monday. The retreat will end with lunch on Thursday, Oct. 15. 
Those staying on for the remaining session of the Council meeting should plan to leave on Friday 
morning. 

 
the registrations and 

rward your checks to the Chancellor – this is a change from last year’s process.) 

lease send your registration by the end of August! 

 
The registration form for the Retreat is included on page 11 of this issue of the Font.  Please complete the
form and send it to Sr. Sue Moore, Prior General.  (Note: Sr. Sue will coordinate 
fo
 
P
 
 
From the Officer for Pastoral Care 
Bro. Tom Beveridge, OSL tandaosl@yahoo.com   

isters and Brothers:  

r 

 
b 

f trial and error at the beginning, it 
akes sense for me to write something up at this point.   

t 

 
S
 
 One of the items on my “To-Do” list is to draw up a list of the things I do as the Officer fo
Pastoral Care.  No, let’s not start a rumor here; this is not a signal that I’m departing any time 
soon.  Rather, it’s in preparation for the day when it will be time for me to step aside to make 
way for another pastoral care officer.  This position is one of several “abbatial” appointments, 
e.g. offices that are filled by appointment of the Abbot, in contrast to the three general officers 
(Prior General, Provincial General and Chancellor General) who, with the Abbot, are elected by 
the members of the Order.  Job descriptions for these abbatial appointments may become helpful 
to the Abbot when he/she selects persons to fill them; also to those persons in considering such a
request.  Since I was the Order’s first Officer for Pastoral Care, and therefore worked out a jo
description pretty much “on the job” with a few dollops o
m
 
 From the beginning, I have seen it as my primary mission to find ways to bring out the bes
of us as a pastoral community rather than presuming to do all the pastoral care for us myself.  
Pastoral care on the part of a pastoral community is what I call the “sacrament of koinonia.”  It is 
true that I am available for pastoral conversation with our members; in fact, I do engage in those 
conversations, for the most part by email and telephone.  Nevertheless, I always look upon thos
conversations a

e 
s parts of the big picture, which is the pastoral community that is The Order of 

aint Luke.     
 
S
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 In the News section that follows, you will see that, among the items this time is notice of 
one of our brothers who died just recently.  This was not someone I had ever met, spoken to, or 
corresponded with.  I learned of his death by way of a post to the Cyber Chapter from one of our 
sisters.  You’ll see a quote from one of our brothers who followed up on that with a very moving 
tribute to this man’s life and ministry as a teacher with a wonderful heart for struggling students 
in need of a strong helping hand.  I could have had no knowledge of either his life or his death 
without the witness of those who wrote to us about him.  As it is, now we all can know of his life 
and work.  And we have the opportunity to send our respects to his wife (who is also one of our 
sisters) and to his family.   
 
 So, brothers and sisters, I would encourage you to practice this sacrament of koinonia.  One 
of the things that I do is to act as a conduit to the community of news of our members’ lives and 
ministries.  When you have important news of your own, be sure to let me know so that, with 
your permission, I can share it through the News section in The Font.  When you become aware 
of news of others, if you will let me know, I will do my best to be in touch with them and, with 
their permission, to share that in the News.  Prayer requests are part of that news – very 
important for us to share.  
 
 Just to be clear, what’s published in the News comes there with permission of the persons 
involved.  I am also interested in hearing from you if you need to discuss something with me that 
you consider confidential and would therefore not want to have published.  
 
 In his book, Food for Pilgrims, concerning our Order’s Rule of Life and Service, Br. Dwight 
Vogel lifted up the experience of the first Christians as reported in the opening chapters of the 
Book of Acts, where we read that, “They devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and 
fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.”  Luke goes on to say that, “Day by day, as 
they spent much time together in the temple, they broke bread at home and ate their food with 
glad and generous hearts, praising God … “  That’s what I have in mind as a model for the 
sacrament of koinonia.  Even though we are dispersed, therefore can only rarely break bread 
together face-to-face, you can help make that glad, generous sharing possible.  Don’t be shy.  
Write to me or call and, with permission, I will pass the news along.   
 
 Write me at tandaosl@yahoo.com or PO Box 891, Bloomfield, CT   06002-0891.  Or call 
me at (860) 243-3388.  For the sake of accuracy and to protect confidentiality, it’s my practice to 
check all items ahead of time with the brother or sister concerned.   
 
Peace, 
Br. Tom Beveridge, Officer for Pastoral Care  
 
News 
  
Sr. Candace Barron was commissioned at the June session of the Arkansas Annual Conference.  
She is a 2007 graduate of Perkins School of Theology, and is working on her D.Min. at Houston 
Graduate School of Theology.  On the Elder track to ordination, she currently serves as the 
Associate Pastor at Trinity UMC in Little Rock.  BarronCandace@aol.com  
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Br. Frank Coats, ordained a year ago as an Elder in the Texas Annual Conference, is moving 
from Texarkana to become the new pastor of St. Matthew’s UMC in Houston .  
frankcoats@gmail.com   
 
Sr. Jennifer Williamson was ordained an Elder at this year’s session of the East Ohio Annual 
Conference.  In keeping with a long-standing custom of the East Ohio Chapter, she presided at 
her first Eucharist as an Elder during Conference.  The Chapter hosts worship on Wednesday 
night following the evening session.  Sr. Jennifer will be serving in a cross-conference 
appointment as pastor of the Woodville United Methodist, West Ohio Conference. 
 jssw220@yahoo.com   

In May, Br. Jack Womack was ordained an Elder in the Texas Annual Conference.  Since 2008, 
he has served two churches in Pasadena, TX – appointed to start a new congregation, Hope 
Community Church; also as pastor to an aging congregation, the Golden Acres UMC.  He writes 
that the process has been very fruitful; that as the people of both congregations have joined 
together to form a new faith community at Hope Church, the Golden Acres congregation has 
found new vitality and potentially their path to move from survival to mission and ministry in the 
Pasadena area.  jackwomack@att.net  

On May 29, Br. Bart Fletcher was the Conference Preacher at the Minnesota AC.  He was 
chosen for that task by lot at last year’s conference session.  He writes that, “It was my joy to 
…share how the journey of our family's life together echoes the 2009 conference theme, ‘Who Is 
My Neighbor?’"   Br. Bart and his spouse Claudia are the adoptive parents of twelve children, 
most of whom had been "waiting" as older children in foster care, ranging in age from 22 to 10. 
He currently serves as Pastor of Belgrade Avenue UMC, North Mankato, MN.  
BAFletcher@aol.com 

Br. Jim Morgan is retiring as of the end of June.  For the past seven years, he has been the 
pastor of the Union Street UMC in Clearwater, Florida.  Br. Jim and his wife Tamara will be off 
to join the OSL “community in residence” in Claremont, California.  He writes, “I have been a 
member of OSL since 1980.  The association has been wonderful.  I knew many of the founders 
of the order and remember them fondly.  We spent 34 years in Michigan before moving to FL in 
1999.  I was prior and founder of the West Michigan Chapter which went dormant after we left.  
We will be living at 1745 Bridgeport Ave. in Claremont.  We have applied, and are on the 
waiting list for a residence at Pilgrim Place with Brother Dwight Vogel and friends.  I think 
Claremont has more OSL members per capita than any other city in America, or the world for 
that matter.”  golfergod@aol.com  
 
Important news from the Stamms:   
Sr. Margaret Stamm received the Baylor Health Care System "CEO Service Excellence 
Award" on May 22nd.  The award honors employees who have made significant contributions to 
Baylor's healing mission.  Sister Margie serves as a Registered Nurse at the Baylor 
Rehabilitation Hospital in Dallas, TX.  margaretstamm@att.net And …  
Br. Mark Stamm’s new book, Extending the Table, is now available from Upper Room 
Books/Discipleship Resources and via Amazon.com  One reviewer wrote that this is “the best 
treatment of this subject I’ve read anywhere.”  mwstamm@att.net 

Br. David Knotts has a busy and eventful life!  He was endorsed for specialized ministry last 
year by the United Methodist Endorsing Agency.  He is appointed 1/2 time as pastor of Wesley 
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UMC in Reading, PA, and 1/2 time in extension ministry at Spring Psychological Associates in 
Sinking Spring, PA.  He says he has learned that he is one of only 47 who are both ordained UM 
Elders and Licensed Clinical Psychologists.  On a personal level, his son Stephen was married 
last November.  His mother Eleanor Knotts passed away eight days after Easter at age 97.  And 
at this moment Br. David and his wife Sandy are awaiting the birth of their first grandchild to 
their daughter and son-in-law Katherine and Abe Shaffer who reside in Dorsetshire, England.  He 
writes that Abe, who is a stone mason, “was, until last year, responsible for the renovations to the 
Shrine of St. Thomas Beckett at Canterbury Cathedral; my daughter, through my paternal 
grandmother, is a descendant of King Henry II, the man responsible for having St. Thomas 
murdered.  Small world!   daveexeter@aol.com   

Sr. Karen McCorkle Thompson was married in a Celtic ceremony on June 13 at Linden-
Linthicum United Methodist Church, Clarksville, MD to Joseph Garrett of Columbia, MD.  
They will live in the town of Baldwin, in Harford County, MD.  Sr. Karen serves as pastor of the 
nearby Deer Creek Charge as she completes the process of her candidacy for Elder's orders in the 
UMC.  Joe is retired from the Navy and works for C2 Technologies as an Instructional Designer 
at the Defense Security Systems Academy.  SisterKaren@Verizon.net 

Br. Jason Constantine is a brand new (first time) father.  His wife Catherine gave birth to Elias 
Jerome Constantine on May 20,2009.  Baby is doing well and his parents are excited and 
blessed.  Br. Jason is serving the Union Chapel and Chestnut Grove UMCs in Mocksville, NC, 
and he is also a chaplain with the US Navy Reserve currently assigned to Naval Mobilized 
Construction Battalion 28.  The Constantines live in Winston-Salem.   
jason.m.constantine@gmail.com   

Br. Larry Snow, a former member of our Order, died on March 5, 2009.  He was a dedicated 
pastor, serving several churches in the New York Annual Conference.  Before his retirement in 
2002, he served for twelve years at the Simsbury UMC, in Connecticut.  Upon retirement, he and 
his wife Eleanor moved to Brewster, MA, on Cape Cod, where he continued his pastoral 
ministry.  At the time of his death, he was pastor of the Wellfleet UMC.  Condolences may be 
sent to Eleanor Snow at 20 Captain Elijah Cobb Road, Brewster, MA  02631-1207   

Br. Jerry Wilson died on June 16, 2009.  A US Navy veteran, both he and his wife, who is our 
Sr. Ruth Wilson, devoted themselves to teaching in both prisons and juvenile facilities.  Br. 
Brent Sturm writes, “It wasn't the stellar students who caught their eye, but the ones who needed 
a little more. It is said that Jesus had a preferential option for the poor. Well, Br. Jerry had a 
preferential option for those "who ain't a gonna make it" - and made it his ministry to be sure that 
they made it.”  Condolences may be sent to Sr. Ruth Wilson at: 128 Dry Creek Road, White 
Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 or rnjwil@suddenlink.net    
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Ordo for the Order of Saint Luke 
 

JULY 
W  1  G 
T  2  Anna Howard Shaw G 
F  3  G 
S  4  Jashwant Rao Chitambar G 
 
S  5  5th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  6  John Hus G 
T  7  G 
W  8  G 
T  9  G 
F  10  G 
S  11  Benedict of Nursia G 
 
S  12  6th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  13  G 
T  14  G 
W  15  G 
T  16  G 
F  17  G 
S  18  G 
 
S  19  7th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  20  Belle Harris Bennett G 
T  21  G 
W  22  Mary Magdalene W 
T  23  G 
F  24  Thomas a Kempis G 
S  25  James the Elder R, PM-G 
 
S  26  8th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  27  G 
T  28  Johann Sebastian Bach G   
  George Frederick Handel G  
W  29  Mary & Martha of Bethany G  
T  30  Susanna Wesley G F 31 G 
 
 
 
 
 
Please note the following: 
 All Sundays, Solemnities and Feasts are in 

bold type and followed by the proper 
liturgical color for the day or part of the day. 

 Commemorations are noted but the seasonal 
color is kept. Those who wish to solemnize 
a particular commemoration should use Red 
for martyrs and Holy Cross Day and White 
for all others. 

 
AUGUST 

 
S  1  G 
S  2  9th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  3  G 
T  4  G 
W  5  G 
T  6  G (The Transfiguration W)* 
F  7  John Mason Neale G 
S  8  Dominic G 
S  9  10th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  10  Laurence G 
T  11  Claire of Assisi G 
W  12  G 
T  13  Florence Nightingale G 
F  14  John William Fletcher,  
  Maximilian Kolbe G 
S  15  Mary   W, PM-G 
 
S  16  11th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  17  G 
T  18  Francis John McConnell G 
W 19 G 
T  20  Bernard of Clairvaux 
  William Booth & Catherine M. Booth G  
F  21  Georgia Harkness G  
S  22  G 
 
S  23  12th Sunday after Pentecost G 
M  24  Bartholomew R 
T  25  G 
W  26  G 
T  27  G 
F  28  Abba Moses of Scete,  
  Augustine of Hippo G 
S  29  Maggie Newton Van Cott G 
 
S  30  13th Sunday after Pentecost 
M  31  John Bunyan G 
 
*lf not observed on the Last Sunday after 
Epiphany 
 
 

 The color code is: W- White, R- Red, B- 
Blue, P- Purple, G- Green. Gold may be 
substituted for White. 

 

ORDO prepared by Br. John P. Fahey, Prior 
New York Conference Chapter 



The 2009 Retreat of The Order of Saint Luke 
“Life of the Sacraments and the Sacraments of Life” 

October 12-14, 2009 
St. Paul of the Cross, Pittsburgh PA 

 

NAME: __________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _____________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________ 

E-MAIL: __________________________    PHONE: ____________________________ 

Are you an OSL member? � Yes  � No      

Is this your first time attending an OSL retreat? � Yes  � No 

 

Your first name as you’d like it to appear on your Nametag:  

_____________________________ 

 
If you have any special dietary or mobility needs, please note them in detail on the reverse. 

Please note that most rooms in the retreat center are private with hall baths. 
 

� Please register me for the 2009 Retreat (dinner on Monday, October 12th, through 
lunch on Wednesday, October 14th) at a cost of $200.00. 

� Please register me for the 2009 Retreat and Council meeting (dinner on Monday, 
October 12th, through lunch on Thursday, October 15th) at a cost of $235.00. 

� Please reserve a room for me for me on Sunday, October 11th for an additional $30.00.   

� I anticipate arriving in Pittsburgh by air, rail, or motor coach.  Please have the local 
transportation coordinator contact me concerning ground transportation. 

Please charge my �Visa �Mastercard      �My check is enclosed. 

 –  –  – 
Exp. /   Signature: ______________________________ 

Registration deadline is September 15, 2009. 

Please return a completed registration form for each individual attending to: 
Sr. Sue Moore, O.S.L., Prior General 

The Order of Saint Luke 
PO Box 6 

Durham Pa 18039-0006  U.S.A. 
 
You may request additional information or ask questions by contacting Sr. Sue Moore ar 
esmoore@alum.mit.edu. or by calling 610 749 0845. 
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The Font 
The Order of Saint Luke 
25 Tressel Street 
White Sulphur Springs WV 24986 
 
 

_____________________________ 
Published bi-monthly, beginning July/August 2003 
Sr. Sue Moore, Editor 
esmoore@alum.mit.edu 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
More Ways to Stay Connected 
Visit us on the web: http://www.Saint-Luke.org 
Join the cyber chapter: Send a message to osl-subscribe@yahoogroups.com, with “subscribe” as the 
subject line 
Information for The Font can be sent to me via email: esmoore@alum.mit.edu, or to:  
P.O. Box 6, Durham PA 18039.  
If your email address changes, please notify the Chancellor-General at chancellor@saint-luke.org and the 
Font editor at esmoore@alum.mit.edu in order to keep our records accurate. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Sr. Sue Moore 
Deadline for submissions for the September/October 2009 issue of The Font is August 20, 2009. 

 12

http://www.saint-luke.org/
mailto:osl-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:esmoore@alum.mit.edu
mailto:esmoore@alum.mit.edu

	ORDO prepared by Br. John P. Fahey, Prior
	More Ways to Stay Connected

